
    
 

CAMPERS CHATTER 
 

Fish Eagle River Lodge, Hermon 
15 to 17 January 2021 

 
Thank you Cheryl for the camp report and all the contributions 

of photos. 
 

CAMPERS: 
Johnny & Sandy van Rooyen  Ginger & Ruth Seipp 
 Greg Nieuwstad  
Joe & Cheryl Faktor   Gianni & Sally Carchesio 
 
 
This was the first time we had camped at Fish 
Eagle camp site.  We arrived at camp and Johnny, 
Sandy, Ginger, Ruth had arrived earlier in the day.  
Johnny had advised that it had rained when they 
arrived.  Gianni and Sally had arrived just before 
we arrived at camp.  When we arrived at camp it 
was very cloudy.  We found a nice tree to camp 
under and unpacked quickly in case it started to 
rain again.  Luckily some sun appeared.  The 
campsite is nicely grassed with clean ablutions and 
sanitized regularly.  There are two sites which you 
can camp on.  We camped on the further site 
which was nicer as it had a few trees.  The camp 
has a nice pool, which has a nice wooden covering 
over the pool and a river where you can canoe 
and fish.  The owners advised that there are fish 
eagles and owls which unfortunately, we did not 
see.  There is a lovely view from the camp site of 
the surrounding mountains and olive trees.  The 
owners sell olive oil and olives in season.   They 
have guest cottages on the farm and a separate 
pool for the guests.  The owners are very 
hospitable and came to greet us.  
Sally celebrated her birthday at camp on the 
Friday night.   
It rained in the early hours of the morning, 
however by the time we got up the rain had 
stopped and it turned out to be a nice day. 



On Saturday Ginger and Ruth went into town and others stayed in the camp.  We all sat around and rested 
at the campsite and went for a nice walk and later in the evening everyone got together for the communal 
braai, which was great.  It turned out to be a lovely evening.  The stars were amazing. 
On Sunday, the weather was nice and hot.  Some of us packed up mid-morning and in-between packing up 
everyone had a swim.  Gianni and Johnny practiced their diving skills.  Gianni and Sally left, then Johnny 
and Sandy, Greg N. and Joe and Cheryl left late afternoon.  Ginger and Ruth stayed on for another night 
(lucky them).  They were the only ones left in the camp. 
Definitely a nice camp to go back too.   Nice and relaxing. 
 

 

 
No fines this weekend. 


